


any existing restrictions.

Moreover, it is practically impossible to accurately determine what is true or untrue,
as new information is constantly emerging that challenges previously established
facts. The examples provided in the text clearly demonstrate this, where information
initially considered factual were later proven false. If an industry code or a mandatory
code created by the Australian Communications and Media Authority (ACMA) were
to be implemented, content similar to the mentioned examples would likely be
removed. This would hinder open and honest discussicns, which are essential for
finding common ground and advancing knowledge.

The bill's scope is not limited to provably false information. It also targets
information that is "misleading” or "deceptive". Freedom of speech is invaluable as it
allows for honest and open debates without limitations. It allows for people to be
wrong and for truth to emerge through these discussions. Even Dr. Nick Coatsworth,
a former Deputy Chief Medical Officer of Australia, has expressed serious concerns
about the scope and application of this bill, indicating that implementing such
legislation would inevitably lead to fines being levied on things that may not be
proven false or turn out to be false.

Furthermore, the bill's delegation of legislative power to private entities, such as
companies responsible for creating misinformation codes, is an unconstitutional
abdication of the legislative power of Parliament. The proposed power granted to the
ACMA to enact misinformation standards and digital platform rules violates the
implied constitutional freedom of political communication. By restricting legitimate
discussions on matters of public policy, which are contested among political parties
and interest groups, this legislation unreasonably curtails the implied constitutional
freedom of political communication.

The bill also threatens to interfere with the digital platform providers and ordinary
users of these platforms, referred to as "Deplorables.” The threats against digital
platform providers include reputational damage, financial penalties, and significant
business inefficiencies. Additionally, the threat of hauling ordinary citizens before the
ACMA, potentially causing stress and wasting their time, further undermines their
ability to engage in public discourse. This style of government interference is
reminiscent of non-democratic systems and goes against the values of mateship,
which are deeply ingrained in Australian culture.

Moreover, this bill will have a detrimental impact on the democratic process by
categorizing certain political party viewpoints as misinformation and having them



Yours sincergli,



